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SEAFIELD  PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER – MAY 2020
Dear Parents, Carers and Seafield Pupils,
Health and Wellbeing First
I hope you’re all keeping safe, taking good care and being kind to yourselves in these challenging circumstances we find ourselves in. I think the secret is to see the positives where we can find them, however small and try to capitalise on these. In many cases, this might be through spending more time doing the day to day activities at home and finding pleasure in the simple things in life. Lots of us are using one of the many video conferencing systems to keep in contact with the family and friends we miss seeing. It’s been good to hear that our pupils have been given this opportunity too 🌈
In ‘normal’ circumstances, a few small blocks of cherished time within our days make all the difference to us. It’s so important for us to spend time on
· Physical Exercise 
· Outdoor Activity 
· Self-Care 
· Creative Activities ~ such as reading, writing, art, craft, music, drama and cooking 
· Quiet reflection 
· A good sleep routine 
· Nurturing relationships with others 
So, whatever you enjoy doing, I hope you may at least have found some moments of calm in your day to do this. It’s lovely to hear that our pupils are enjoying more walking and cycling during lockdown. Some of the good habits started during lockdown for our pupils may be new and will hopefully be sustained in the months and years to come.
Glow Online Learning 

A huge thank you and well done with your amazing efforts at #glowonlinelearning. We understand that this can be tricky to use and very frustrating when it doesn’t work, but we’ve been blown away by the perseverance our school community has shown. For those families who have found ongoing technical issues with GLOW, class teachers have been managing to email work or our amazing Support Staff have been able to safely deliver Paper Packs of Learning on occasion 🌈 So we’re really trying to use lots of different systems to make sure no families are feeling left out or isolated. 
Home School Link Worker

In some cases, Mrs Picksley our busy Home School Link Worker is making phone calls or doing home visits to our families, as we all have different circumstances and pressures to deal with. This way, we can work out if there’s anything more we can do to help, as we appreciate these are challenging times for everyone in our school community.
Seafield Key Workers
The new system starting this week is our Seafield Key Workers. This is a group of our Teaching and Support Staff who have volunteered to make weekly phone calls to families. We have bought new mobile phones for this purpose and our Twitter/App followers will have seen mention of this system already. Please feel free to use your weekly check -in phone call, to glean information about everything from online learning to the wellbeing supports we have in place. Key Workers may not know the answer to all queries straight away but can find out the answer to your queries and signpost you to services available.
Ways of Staying in Touch

The highlight this week has been the resurrecting of our Seafield Primary Website - Glow Blog (just google search to find us). This website was used some years ago, but we changed over to the Schools Online system. Mrs McClure has been working hard behind the scenes to transfer information across, add new information and embed @SeafieldHT Twitter, please go in to have a look.
I’ll continue to update daily on Twitter and you will be able to access this directly on our NEW glow website and blog. Following the end of this school session, we will be unable to continue to use our School App as we have gradually been introducing the new SEEMIS system of communication called Expressions, which will replace the App for all Moray schools. You may already be familiar with this system through texts sent from Mrs Cull in our school office. We’ll be reviewing these new ways of working towards the end of the 1st term of Session 2020/21 to ascertain whether we need to reinstate Class DOJO or not. Our feeling at the moment is that this may not be necessary as the new website has a blog and page for every class but we always welcome feedback.
Virtual Sports Days
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We are delighted that Mr West is already planning our #virtualsportsdays at Seafield. Watch this space, dates to follow. It may be a good plan at this stage to look out your House Colours if you have them and perhaps even work on a House Mascot.
Classes 2020/21 and Staffing Update
We are currently working on the basis of between 355 and 360 pupils being on our roll to start Session 2020/21. We hope to retain 14 classes going forward into the new session and have been working on composing draft classes to this effect. Please watch this space as information regarding new classes and arrangements for Teaching Staff are finalised in the coming weeks. We are also able to start advertising vacant posts in line with Moray Council recruitment processes, which are now back up and running following a delay due to the Covid crisis.
Transition Session 2019/20

We are getting ready to welcome our new Primary One pupils to school, albeit virtually. A very warm welcome to all new families to Seafield. We hope that you have already received your Welcome Pack and are all set for your Virtual Tour of the school. Unfortunately, we are still unsure of the plan for reopening schools, but at this week’s Senior Leadership Meeting, we’ll be drafting plans specific to doing this at Seafield. All schools are different, so the reopening of schools will differ greatly in each location.
Our Primary Seven pupils are now part of the Seafield P7 Transition Team, we are going to be organising all of our end of term events virtually over the next few weeks, so that our pupils don’t miss out on their end of year ceremonies and fun. We are also in discussions with receiving Secondary Schools, Elgin Academy and for some pupils, Elgin High to ensure that transition goes as smoothly as possibly.
Our new P1 and exiting P7 pupils will certainly go down in history as the cohorts who have experienced virtual transitions.
Self-Evaluation Session 2019/20
We are in the process of pulling together views from all stakeholders, gathered throughout the school year to inform our Standards and Quality document 2019/20. I wrote at the end of the Spring term to you about the Self-Evaluation Profile, where all information is gathered and submitted to Moray Council. We also have a new member of staff from Education Scotland to support us in Elgin Academy ASG on an interim basis. Maureen Mooney, previously HT at Anderson’s Primary School in Forres is going to be meeting with me this week, virtually of course, so that we can continue to take forward the improvement agenda, albeit in lockdown.
Pupil Equity Funding Review 2019/20

Please find attached questionnaire for Parents and Carers with regard to our use of Pupil Equity Funding at Seafield Session 2019/20. Returns can be sent by email to admin.seafieldp@moray-edunet.gov.uk and all stakeholders’ views will be taken into account in planning for next year’s Pupil Equity Funding spend. Thank you.
Reopening of Scottish Schools
We are hopefully approaching in Scotland a different and new phase with regard to Covid 19 and the ongoing lockdown. We await further news from the Scottish Government with regard to the reopening of schools but plan ahead as much as we can. I will continue to post up to date information daily on a Twitter, as the fastest way to get Scottish Government, NHS, Moray Council information out there. In the meantime, please take care and stay safe.
Yours Sincerely

Morven Snodgrass

Head Teacher


